




To:  Mendocino Grand Jury 2010 
 
From:  Gordon Oslund 
 
Re:  Corrections and Required Responses to the 2010 Mendocino Grand Jury 
Report (“Two Inland High Schools”) 
 
Date:  June 17, 2010 
 
Findings 
 
I agree with nearly all findings regarding Willits High School in the 2010 Mendocino 
Grand Jury report entitled “Two Inland High Schools.”  Key clarifications include: 
 

37. Please verify the funding number per ADA with the district office.  School 
funding is complicated.  The variance between the allocation to Ukiah HS and 
Willits HS is potentially misleading to the public. 

 
45. In our conversation regarding potential program losses due to budget cuts, my 

statement was that I was concerned that these identified programs might be 
cut and that I was working to ensure that they would not be.  In truth, all 
aspects of a school are at risk of being cut in a budget crisis.  As stated in this 
conclusion it appears that we’ve concluded that such programs will be cut.  
Again, my objective is to preserve these programs. 

 
49. The figure regarding the percentage of students attending U.C. Berkeley is 

incorrect.  I reported that on some years we have had five percent of our 
graduates accepted to U.C. Berkeley, but the figure for those attending is 
lower.  This correction was noted in a follow-up conversation, but was not 
made in the final document. 

 
50. It is incorrect to say students receive double credits for taking college courses.  

By state law a high school student completing a college course may receive 
3.33 high school credits for each college credit completed.  I am unsure where 
the reference of one student graduating with 22 credits originated or whether it 
is important to include, we have many students that have graduated with any 
number of college credits.  We enjoy working with the college to provide 
expanded educational opportunities for students. 

 
Recommendations 
 

1. This recommendation will be reviewed with regard to state funding for such a 
program.  Currently, Willits High School provides required support programs 
for English Learners within the daily master schedule.  Migrant Education 
students, some of whom are designated as EL students, enroll in the summer 
Adelante program to meet the needs identified in this recommendation.  As 



with all proposed programs, the school’s ability to provide such programs is 
based upon appropriate allocations from the State. 

 
2. These programs will continue in the 2010-2011 school year. 
 
5. Willits High School administration will note this request to the superintendent 

and Board of Trustees.  Ultimately, it is the Board of Trustees that determines 
the scope of any school facility building projects. 

 
7. The City of Willits does not possess jurisdiction in the matter of school bonds.  

However, the Willits Unified School District Board of Trustees did place a 
school facilities bond on the June 2010 ballot.  That measure passed.  Further 
information regarding this process and the results can be acquired from the 
Superintendent. 

 
8. The school will continue to recruit and retain qualified tutors and volunteers. 




